Vestry Meeting
June 28, 2020

Members Present:  Mother Mary Schrom Breese, Martha Davis, Jackie Jones, Mary Simpson, and Jenny Loyd.  Absent were Jill Gray, John Simpson and Treasurer, Charlie Meadows.
The meeting was opened with prayer from Mother Mary.
Minutes of the last meeting held on February 26, 2020 were reviewed.  Motion was made by Marty to approve the minutes.  Motion seconded by Jackie.  Motion passed unanimous.

Treasurer Report:
Mother Mary reported for Charlie.  Due to a change being made in the bookkeeping program there will be a more complete Treasurer Report next month.  Mother Mary stated that Charlie did say the church was in good financial condition.

Old Business:
The lighting estimate from February was discussed.  Motion was made by Jenny to get a formal quote from Tom Lewis of Young Electric for lighting in the church.  Motion seconded by Jackie.  Motion passed.
Motion was made by Marty to have the land line phone in the parish hall and office disconnected since it is never used and only telemarketing calls are received.  Motion seconded by Jackie.  Motion passed.
Motion was made by Jackie to apply for a church credit card.  Motion seconded by Marty.  Motion passed.
 
New Business: No New Business presented.

Reports, Discussion or Announcements:
Marty reported the new high school principal has rented the house that Father Mays occupied.  Thanks goes to Marty for taking care of getting the house rented.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Mother Mary talked about the training held Saturday for Communion in the Absence of a Priest (COMAP). Epiphany has members willing to participate.

There being no further business the meeting closed with the Lord’s Prayer.  The next meeting will be July 26, 2020.  

Respectfully Submitted
Jenny Loyd
Clerk

